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Departmental Enrollment increases
Enrollment of WVSU students for Fall, 2010 increased over Fall, 2009 when we remove the number of KVCTC transient students from the numbers.  Fall, 2009 showed an enrollment of 4003 students but that included 984 KVCTC taking classes at the University as transient students.  When those students were removed, WVSU students enrolled totaled 3,019; for Fall, 2010 there are approximately 135 KVCTC transient students at the University.  With 3,190 students enrolled for Fall, 2010, removing the 135 transient students leaves 3,056 students who are truly University students.  Four undergraduate academic departments had increases of 10% or greater in their headcount of majors:  Health Sciences with 50.8% increase, Criminal Justice with 33.7% increase, and Regents Bachelor of Arts and Social Work with 10.7% and 10.1% respectively.  The new Bachelor of Science degree in Sports Studies enrolled 44 students in its initial 2010 Fall semester.

Meetings have been held with small departments to discuss recruiting new students as well as developing interdisciplinary degrees.

Year 2 Institutional Compact Report
Drs. Teeuwissen and Pelphrey met with HEPC personnel regarding our Year 2 Compact Report to discuss additional information the HEPC wishes included in the report.  Dr. Pelphrey is assembling that information requested and incorporating it into the report.  The revision is due to the HEPC in mid-January.  

Assessment data and mapping of course outcomes
Dr. Barry Pelphrey has met with the Deans Council and the Academic Leaders, as well as several academic departments, regarding the collection of assessment data required before the next accreditation visit by the Higher Learning Commission (HLC) in 2014.  His goal is to amass five years of solid data based on our various academic programs as well as in administrative areas to meet the assessment requirements.  He has developed a tight timeline for development of our comprehensive assessment program and is working to keep all areas on schedule to meet our goal.  The HLC is explicit that they expect a comprehensive assessment program in all institutions of higher education in order to meet their standards.

Educational Travel
Meetings attended by Academic Affairs personnel include the Academic Affairs meetings of the Land-Grant meetings in Dallas, TX, and research and internship meetings associated with the National Science Foundation through the Quality Education for Minorities (QEM) program in Baltimore, MD.  The North American Association of Summer Programs conference in Maine was also attended.

Orientation, Advising & Registration of January new students
Tomorrow is the first of two Orientation, Advising & Registration sessions for our new students for the January semester.  Approximately 25 students have registered thus far for the December 4 session.  Deans and advisors will work with the students, two-thirds of whom are transfers from other institutions.  

